In summary, Matthew is continuing to make gross motor gains. His general muscle tone
is close to normal and he has not exhibited any abnormal reflexes. Antigravity strength,
assessed by observing functional developmental milestone skills, is good (4/5) as he
moves his own body weight and lifts toys/objects of varying weights. It has been positive
to work with both vision and hearing specialists in tandem to best stimulate Matthew’s
sensory motor system.

If you have any questions please contact me at Pacific University #503-359-2741. I have
given Joyce the name of a PT, Laura Case, MS PT in North Carolina ( Raleigh area) as a
resource for DAFO’s as I do not know of any one in the Charlotte area who is familiar
with Cascade products. Enjoy working with this dedicated family.

Nancy Cicirello, MP\JSR
Associate Professor

Pacific University
cicireln @pacificu.edu

cc: Joyce Wulf




